
Newsletter #8 - Te Pānui o te kura o Rāwhiti:  11 June 2021 
E ara ake ana i te ūruhi 

Rising Above The Ordinary 

From The Principal -  Te Pū kāea a te Tumuaki 
 
Kia ora koutou 
The annual Winter Sports tournament with other local schools 
kicked off today with the majority of our Year 5-8 children head-
ing off-site to play bowls, capture the flag, soccer, hockey and 
netball.  On Wednesday our cross country team did us proud at 
the Eastern Zone Cross Country. Well done to Millah Isla, Elouise, 
Lyshia, Emily, Lachlan and Dylan D who will be representing us 
at the Canterbury Cross Country competition. 

 

I would like to welcome Blake in Rongo-ma -ta ne and Scott in 
Ta whirima tea who have joined our support staff team as Teacher 
Aides. 

 
This week is Support Staff week. At Ra whiti we are fortunate to 
have a great team which includes Georgina, our caretaker, our 
office staff of Kim, Cheryl and Jude, and Sue taking care of our li-
brary resources. Then there is an awesome team that works 
alongside our tamariki in the classrooms - Leanne, Bex, Blake, 
Sue, Susan, Sharnee, Lisa, Becky, Scott, Ali, Marynita, Sharyn, and 
Jane. Yesterday we hosted a lunch here to say thank you to all 
these kind folk - we couldn’t operate without you! 

 
Over the past two weeks I have spent time in some of our Learn-
ing Studios. I always think that I will be able to sneak in at the 
back and just observe the learning taking place - but it never  
really pans out that way. The children in Rongo-ma -ta ne were 
 

continues on next page ... 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
JUNE 
 
15th Scholastic Book Club Closes 
15th Tangaroa 7km Challenge 
16th Learning Conversations 
16th Strum Strike Blow 
17th Learning Conversations 
17th Ata Hapara Whanau Hui 
 5-7pm 
23rd Canterbury Cross Country 
23rd 1pm—SCHOOL CLOSING 
 EARLY for staff to attend
 union meeting 
23rd Dancing with the Stars, 
 6pm 
 
 
JULY 
 
1st BOT Meeting 
6th Tawhirimatea Bridle Path 
8th Learning Celebrations 
9th Whole School Assembly 
9th Last Day of Term 2 
26th 1st Day of Term 3 
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RESILIENCE     Apatahi     “We Bounce Back” 

From The Principal  continued … 
 
involved in literacy activities when I visited and were most insistent that I try and spell their names cor-
rectly. Our senior students were working on digraphs and trigraphs and - fortunately - did not ask me to 
spell anything! 
 
Thank you for your support of our Teacher Only Day last Friday. Our teachers had a full-on day of learn-
ing - getting themselves up to date with the Standards for the Teaching Profession and  unpacking our 
concept curriculum. In the afternoon we joined with the staff of New Brighton Catholic and St Francis of 
Assisi schools to work on our Learn Create Share pedagogy. It is always valuable to learn and share ele-
ments of our practice with other teachers in the Te Ara Tu hura cluster of schools. 
 
A reminder that we will be closing early on the afternoon of the Wednesday 23 June to allow our teach-
ers to attend a Paid Union Meeting, which they are entitled to do under their Collective Agreement. Chil-
dren will be sent home at 1:00pm unless you pick them up prior. Please email Kim in the office if your 
child cannot come home at that time. Thank you in advance for your support of our hard working teachers. 

If you have not yet made an appointment for a Learning Conversation with your child and their teach-
ers, there is still time for you to do this and make a time for either next Wednesday or Thursday. You 
can find out how to make a booking further on in this newsletter, or you can contact Kim in the office. 

Liz Weir 
Principal 

 

Principals Awards 
Ngā tāonga a te Tumuaki 
 

Rongo-Ma-Tane 

Abby x2, Ailla x2, Amelia, 
Ashlea, Blake, Edie x2, Freida, Gabby, Grayson x3, 
Isabel x3, Jax, Korbyn, Lakey, Leo, Lulu, Maddie, 
Mahalia, Mia H, Nova, Olive x2, Rad, Ricky x11, 
Tahlia, Travis 

 
Learning Conversations in June 
 
Learning Conversations continue 
next week and are the perfect op-
portunity to hear about your 

child’s learning with the teachers.  

To book a session with your child’s teacher go to 
www.schoolinterviews.co.nz and the code is 
bcnsa or click on this link:  Learning Conversa-
tions. 

 
Winter Sport 
Don’t forget you can go on to our website to see 
the winter sport draw each week plus also infor-
mation about where each sport is being held. 
 

CLICK HERE TO GO TO THE WEBSITE PAGE 

https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/admin/home?z=tNKtrU&welcome=1
https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/admin/home?z=tNKtrU&welcome=1
https://www.rawhiti.school.nz/about-us/general-information/sports/
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INTEGRITY     Wairuatanga     “We Stand” 

 

Success @ Rawhiti 
 
Congratulations to Meg 
and Isla who performed 
at The New Zealand 
Dance Awards over 
Queen’s Birthday week-
end.  Dancers from all 
over New Zealand come 
to this competition. 
 
 
 
 
Well done to Moses in Papatu a nuku who helped 
clear away sand after the big storm recently. 
 
 
 

 
School Accounts 
You can view your 
school account at 
any time by going 
into the Hero app 
and clicking on “Finance”.  You can’t make pay-
ments via Hero but you can still pay via online 
banking or come into the office with cash or EFT-
POS (but not credit cards). 
 
Contact Cheryl on exec@rawhiti.school.nz if you 
have any queries about your account. 
 

 
Kidsfest July School 
Holidays 
 
The Kidsfest activities 
for the next school holi-
days have been loaded 
on their website and bookings can be made from 
Monday 31st May.  There are many great activi-
ties and some of them are free for children in the 
July school holidays.   
 
Go to www.kidsfest.co.nz for full details. 

http://www.kidsfest.co.nz
file:///C:/Users/kim.allen/Documents/Any Video Converter
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SUCCESS     Angitu     “We Achieve” 

Community Notices – Ngā pānui a te hapori  

(Notices placed here are contingent on space and do not reflect the views or opinions of the school.) 

DISCOVER WALL AT NEW BRIGHTON LIBRARY 

 
We are very excited to be hosting Christchurch City Libraries’ mobile Discovery Wall at 

New Brighton Library from 26 June to 8 July and then again from  16 -29 July.  
 

The Discovery Wall is an interactive touch-screen that 
accesses thousands of photos documenting Ōtautahi from 
the 1850’s to the present day. Follow this link to have a 

look at what’s there so far:  https://discoverywall.nz/ 
  

We would love to have your tamariki visit New Brighton 
Library to explore this fantastic resource.  We also have 
activities to suit all age groups. 

https://discoverywall.nz/


Rāwhiti School Newsletter                                                                                                                #9, Term 2 2021 

RISING ABOVE THE ORDINARY 

Community Notices – Ngā pānui a te hapori  

(Notices placed here are contingent on space and do not reflect the views or opinions of the school.) 



Rāwhiti School Newsletter                                                                                                                #9, Term 2 2021 

RISING ABOVE THE ORDINARY 

Community Notices – Ngā pānui a te hapori  

(Notices placed here are contingent on space and do not reflect the views or opinions of the school.) 


